
March 27, 2023

105 Allen St.
Jenera, Ohio 45841
Office: 419.326.4685
Fax: 419.326.4685

School Principal
Jeff Falck
Ext. 104
principal@tlcjenera.org

Secretary
Courtney Breitigam
Ext. 100
tlsoffice@tlcjenera.org

Preschool
Mrs. Jessica Krueger
Ext. 103
Jkrueger@tlcjenera.org

Kindergarten
Mrs. Connie Krueger
Ext. 102
ckrueger@tlcjenera.org

1st and 2nd Grade
Mrs. Karena Falck
Ext. 101
kfalck@tlcjenera.org

3rd, 4th & 5th Grade
Mrs. Heather Kretz
Ext. 106
hkretz@tlcjenera.org

5th, 6th &7th Grade
Mr. Joshua von Stein
Ext. 105
jvonstein@tlcjenera.org

mailto:tlsoffice@tlcjenera.org
mailto:Jkrueger@tlcjenera.org
mailto:ckrueger@tlcjenera.org
mailto:hkretz@tlcjenera.org
mailto:jvonstein@tlcjenera.org


You praise the cook after a great meal. But Jesus deserves the highest level of praise—the kind only
given to God. Why? Because people saw things done that no one else could do: Jesus gave new ears to deaf
people, new legs to those who’d never walked, new life to the dead, and he forgave people their sins!

Two grand entrances. Two concerts of praise. All for one long-awaited King who arrives this week to
defeat our enemies… just as he told us. But instead of fighting them, he surrenders himself to them. Jesus
knows that’s the only way he could defeat them.

Praise the King this coming Holy Week! What he does is not for himself, but for you.

Closing Prayer:
“Blessed is the king who comes in the name of the Lord!” Dear Jesus, during this Holy Week, help us

think of you more than we ever have before. When we do, we will have so many reasons to give you our
praise! Amen.

Academic Day at St. Paul’s Columbus -
Several students from grades 5-8 will be participating in the annual Academic Day at St. Paul’s Columbus this
Saturday. The doors open at 8:45 with a brief devotion at 9:10. Good luck to our students!

The End of the 3rd Quarter -
You should have received your child’s report card last week. If you did not, please check with your child and if
he or she can’t seem to locate it, contact the teacher. You are welcome to contact the teacher if you would like
to meet to discuss progress or make plans to help your child finish the year strong.

Thank You!
The family of David Reddick would like to express their sincere appreciation for the children signing for the
funeral service last Friday. There were many positive comments about the beautiful song of an even more
beautiful truth: “I AM Jesus’ Little Lamb!”

Singing in Church - Palm Sunday -
Our children (PK-8) will sing for the Palm Sunday services this coming Sunday, April 2 at 8:00 & 10:30 AM.
Here is a link to the songs we are singing: PALM SUNDAY SONGS The students will be singing the refrain of
“All Glory, Laud, and Honor” and also working on verses 2 & 3 of “Exult Today, Jerusalem”
The students will sit together through the first service. After they finish singing in the second service, they will
be dismissed quietly from church.

EdChoice Information -
Thank you for your patience as we wade through the EdChoice application process together. Hopefully
the information last week helps further clarify the process. Please send the application that you
received back to school as soon as possible so we can get them added to the system. If you have
questions, please contact Principal Falck.

Spring Break!
There will be no school next week Monday, April 3 through Monday, April 10. Classes will resume on
Tuesday, April 11. We hope you have a wonderful Spring Break. Remember to take advantage of the multiple
opportunities to worship over the break: Thursday and Friday evening and also 6:30 and 9:30 AM on Easter
Sunday.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QMR-fPplfiHv8T7Hq2Z653BbuqpBWcO9LTX58XgwHQc/edit?usp=sharing


Call News
The voters of Trinity were led by the Holy Spirit to Call Mr. Guy Gast (Gahst) to serve as our 7th & 8th grade
teacher beginning next school year. Mr. Gast currently teaches at Immanuel Lutheran in Manitowoc,
Wisconsin. He has experience, ability, and a strong desire to teach grades 7 & 8 with an extra passion for
Science, Social Studies, and Math. Please keep Mr. Gast and his wife in your prayers. If you would like to
reach out to him, his email is ggast@ilutheran.org.

Track Season is Next…
But not quite yet! Please watch for this information as the short season will start soon. There are three events
in April and one in May. A note with a few more details should be coming home this week.

Hymn of the Week
The students in PK-8 will be working mostly on the hymns for Palm Sunday: “All Glory, Laud, and Honor” and
“Exult Today, Jerusalem” the text of the second hymn are listed below. The students will be singing verses 2, 4,
& 5 The hymn that is due after we return from Spring Break will be selected verses of “I Know That My
Redeemer Lives”

415 Exult Today, Jerusalem



Text: Stephen P. Starke, b. 1955

Tune: Scott M. Hyslop, b. 1961

Text: © 2010 Stephen P. Starke, admin. Concordia Publishing House. Used by permission: License no. 130019749

Tune: © 2009 Selah Publishing Co., Inc. Used by permission: License no. 130019749


